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Testing Special 

 

Testing in October is half-price. 

If you know someone who should be a member,  

let them know about $30 testing. 

Also, check your email for a voucher code that you can give to 

a friend or relative to test or submit prior evidence.  
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Old Dog/New Tricks 
Teresa Gregory, Editor 
 

We had a guest at the September Monthly 

Gathering, our RVC, Jon Gruebele. He drove 

down from Chicago to spend the evening with 

us. We always appreciate his visits.  
 

On page 6, you will find our election results. 

Congratulations to the new ExCom. There will 

be more information about the new ExCom in 

next month’s MIND. 
 

Last month, I wrote, “If you noticed that this 

issue is a little thinner than usual, the July ExCom meeting was canceled, so 

there is no Treasurer’s Report or ExCom Meeting Minutes. Look for the return 

of those next month.” The treasurer was not present at the last ExCom meeting, 

and there were some questions that only she could answer, so there is no 

treasurer’s report again this month. Next month, it will be a doozie! 
 

Be sure to let your family and friends know that Mensa is offering half price 

testing during the month of October. The usual cost is $60 but this month it will 

be $30. 
 

I was reading the agenda for the September 29th AMC meeting. One of the 

pieces of new business was the “Creation of AML History Task Force.” Its 

purpose will be to collect and centralize the history of American Mensa. I’m 

sure this is for the anniversary coming up in 2021. It reminded me that I have 

been thinking about Central Indiana’s history (formerly Indianapolis Mensa). So 

here is a request: if anyone has any issues of MIND pre-1980 or any other CIM 

publications (RG programs, SIG publications, alternative magazines, etc.), I 

would love to see them and make a copy. If you have any knowledge of officers 

or events pre-1980, I’d like to know about that, too. Send me a picture of an old 

RG t-shirt. What about the Evansville group? We have nothing from there. We 

need to collect this before it’s lost forever.  
 

Watch your email for a voucher code that you can gift to a friend or relative to 

take the Mensa Admission Test or submit prior evidence for free. You should 

have received it by now. If you didn’t, contact the National Office. 
 

Don’t forget that Chicago is hosting HalloweeM at the end of the month. We 

should have an announcement in the next issue about some upcoming 

Gatherings closer to home. Stay tuned! 
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LocSection 
Jan Pfeil Doyle 

Election Results – Central Indiana Mensa’s newly 

elected Executive Committee (ExCom) will take 

office on Oct. 1. Please see the election results 

elsewhere in MIND. I understand the voting was quite 

close and would like to thank everyone who ran for 

the board and also the Nominating and Election 

Committees for their very capable efforts. I’d 

especially like to thank the outgoing board 

members—Jon Applegate, Ethan Blocher-Smith, 

Diane O’Brien, and Karen Zwick—for their 

dedicated service to the group. We wouldn’t have a group if it weren’t for 

volunteers like them who help keep the group running. Thanks go out to the new 

board, too, for their willingness to serve! 

For the first time in six years, I will not be LocSec (but will still be on ExCom). 

The group will be in great hands under Teresa Gregory’s leadership. Teresa is 

returning to the LocSec role after having served several terms before me, so she 

knows what she’s in for LOL. I have enjoyed helping lead the group and will 

still be active in some as-yet-to-be-determined way. 

Volunteer Spotlight(s) - In any volunteer-run group there are people doing 

little (and big) things behind the scenes that help to keep some part of the 

organization running smoothly. For several years, Membership Chair Bob 

Zdanky has been on ExCom. Bob has been sending out letters each month to 

prospective members inviting them to test for Mensa and to new members new 

inviting them personally to join us for dinner or another activity. In addition to 

that, he brings the drinks to our monthly meetings and frequently takes the 

MINDs to the post office for mailing. Thank you, Bob!        Marcele Everest 

does a great job at whatever she takes on. She willingly undertook the huge job 

of chairing the bylaws revision committee a couple of years ago (can you say 

herding cats?). And she has led several nominating and election committees. As 

LocSec, I was always very happy when she agreed to do something for the 

group because I knew it would be done right. Thank you, Marcele!        Laurel 

Richardson has chaired our local scholarship committee for many years. She 

screens the applications, recruits volunteers to judge them, and communicates 

the results to national Mensa and then back to the local group. Thank you, 

Laurel! 

Don’t Miss – The Mass Ave Foodie tour on October 20 (details on next page) 

or Chicago Area Mensa's Regional Gathering, HalloweeM, October 25-28 

(www.chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/) 

 

http://www.chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/
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Election Results 
Marcele Everest 
 

A big 'Thank You' to all the outgoing Executive Committee members (Jon 

Applegate, Ethan Blocher-Smith, Diane O'Brien, Karen Zwick) for your 

dedication and the incredible amount of time and work you gave to our local 

Mensa group during your time on the Executive Committee. 
 

Your Election Committee, Marcele Everest (chair), Alison Brown, & Leo Doyle 

announce the election results. Your new Executive Committee for the next two 

years starting on October 1, 2018 will be: 
 

Teresa Gregory, Local Secretary 

Jan Pfeil Doyle   Ann Hake   Pat Milligan 

Karen Wilczewski  Kurt Williams   Bob Zdanky 
 

Congratulations to those who were elected as they take up their duties. For the 

rest of us, our duty is to support our Executive Committee and our local group to 

make it what we want it to be. 



Calling All Foodies! 
Jan Pfeil Doyle 

Join us as we eat our way along the Indy Cultural Trail on Mass Ave in 

downtown Indy. We’ll be meeting and talking with chefs and owners, getting 

behind the scenes tours, and learning more about how the Indianapolis Cultural 

Trail has transformed our city and has become a culinary hot-spot. The tour 

includes an amazing tour guide who knows the backgrounds on the restaurants, 

chefs, and food. It’s an easy way to see a lot of places and try a lot of food in a 

short, 2+ hour window. Stops include restaurants such as: Yats, Love Handle, 

Natural Born Juicers, Mimi Blues Meatballs, Roosters, Best Chocolate in Town, 

Mass Ave Wine, and Black Market. 

Date and time: 

October 20, 2018, 1 pm to 3:30 pm 

Meeting point: Indiana Stage & Lighting, 905 Massachussets Ave, 

Indpls 

Endpoint: Black Market, 922 Massachussets Ave 

Price: $55/person (includes gratuity at restaurants) 
 

What’s included: 

A sample of local fare from 8 restaurants with alcohol samples available during 

the experience (this is a 21yr+ event) 

• Trained, experienced, and knowledgeable food tour guide  

• Stories about our local food heroes 

**The menu for the current tours are set. We are currently able to accommodate 

Continued on next page 
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Continued from previous page 

vegetarian options for all tours. At this time, we are unable to accommodate 

gluten or other allergies or dietary restrictions. The tour is rain or shine, so 

dress accordingly. 

To register or find out more information (there’s an FAQ,) go to 

https://indyculturaltrail.org/foodtours/. Be sure to select the Oct 20 Mass Ave 

Foodie tour. During check out, enter Central Indiana Mensa as the group. Then 

please email me at jan@mw.net so we’ll know who to expect. 

Tours are limited to 15 people, so please register as soon as you can to be sure 

you can join us!  



See You at the Movies!  

 

Cincinnati Area Mensa’s 36th Regional Gathering  

November 30 – December 2, 2018 

Doubletree Suites, 6300 East Kemper Road, Cincinnati, OH 45241 
Hotel Rate: $99.00/night – rates are guaranteed until November 8, 2018. Reservations can be made by 

calling (513) 489-3636 or (800) 222-8733 with group code MSA or online at 
http://doubletree.hilton.com/en/dt/groups/personalized/C/CVGKRDT-MSA-

20181129/index.jhtml?WT.mc_id=POG 
 

Lights, Cameras, and You, one of many stars in our Featured Picture. 2 Speaker Tracks, Gifted Youth 
Activities, Tournaments and activities galore. The Registration Rate includes a fabulous spread of 2 

breakfasts, lunch, 2 buffet dinners and 24 hour snacks at the snack bar!  
 

Registration Rates are as Follows: 

Full Weekend Day Rates 
$85 Until 11/08/18 Friday Only $40 

$95 After 11/08/18 Saturday Only $70 
Attendees Ages 12-20 Half of Adult Rate Saturday After 5:00 pm $40 

$40 Kids Ages 6-11 Kids Ages 6-11 $20 per Day 

Kids under 6 Free Attendees Ages 12-20 Half of Adult Rate 
 

See our Facebook Event Page for current information: 
https://www.facebook.com/events/810851049106020/ 

 

 Make checks payable to Cincinnati Area Mensa RG. Paypal is accepted at 

www.cincymensa.org/registration 
Don't Delay – sign up today!  

 

Please note all refunds may have a $5 service fee.  

Mail Forms to:   Drew Wagers, 6010 Meadow Spring Court, Liberty Township, OH 45011 

https://indyculturaltrail.org/foodtours/
mailto:jan@mw.net
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdoubletree.hilton.com%2Fen%2Fdt%2Fgroups%2Fpersonalized%2FC%2FCVGKRDT-MSA-20181129%2Findex.jhtml%3FWT.mc_id%3DPOG&data=02%7C01%7C%7C868fdc35a1d74b92f5a608d5afb55e3e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636608115865593323&sdata=o31d8Zzl%2BdVz7MAxB2cSIvzY71y4YR9uh7Xbz3f2oKc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fdoubletree.hilton.com%2Fen%2Fdt%2Fgroups%2Fpersonalized%2FC%2FCVGKRDT-MSA-20181129%2Findex.jhtml%3FWT.mc_id%3DPOG&data=02%7C01%7C%7C868fdc35a1d74b92f5a608d5afb55e3e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C636608115865593323&sdata=o31d8Zzl%2BdVz7MAxB2cSIvzY71y4YR9uh7Xbz3f2oKc%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/events/810851049106020/
http://www.cincymensa.org/registration
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New Members 

Donald Cobb Evansville IN Joined 

Koungjin Lim West Lafayette IN Joined 

Denver Johnson Calvert City KY MoveIn 






2018-19 Book Group Reading List 
Rich Gibson 
 

Here is the list of books to read for the CIM Book Group. It meets in Sunday 

afternoons once a month. Check the calendar for exact dates. Call or email Rich 

Gibson if you have any question or for directions.  
 

Oct 28:  Reality is Not What It Seems by Carlo Rovelli 

Nov 18:  Venomous by Christie Wilcox 

Dec 16:  Dialogues:  Conversations on the Nature of the Universe by Clifford 

Johnson 

Jan 20, 2019:  Hidden Life of Trees by Hans Wohlleben  

Feb 17:  I Was Told to Come Alone by Souad Mekhennet 

Mar 17:  The Year of Lear by James Shapiro 

Apr 21:  Why Zebras Don't Get Ulcers by Robert Sapolsky 
 

   

 

Petra’s Funny Page 
Petra Ritchie 

Daffynitions: 
 

1 -Testicle, n. A humorous question on an exam.  

2 -Rectitude, n. The formal, dignified bearing adopted by 

proctologists.  

3 -Pokemon, n. A Rastafarian proctologist.  

4 -Frisbeetarianism, n. The belief that, after death, the soul 

flies up onto the roof and gets stuck there. 

5 -Circumvent, n. An opening in the front of boxer shorts 

worn by Jewish men. 
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October 2018 Events  
 

Ham ‘n’ Eggs (Hamilton County Eggheads) – 1st Saturday from 9:45 

a.m. - 12 noon. Atrio, 11700 Illinois St. (Meridian & 116th St., Carmel, IN, 

located at IU Health North). Located just off the atrium on the first floor on the 

left as you enter the building from the north entrance. Breakfast served till 10 

a.m., then lunch starts at 11 a.m. Drop in any time for casual conversation, lively 

discussion, and good food and beverages. Contact: Alison Brown, 317-846-

6798, SIGHT@indymensa.org. 
 

Indy Lunch Bunch – 1st and 3rd Wednesday at 12:00 noon, Double Eagle 

Café, 650 N. Meridian (at the Scottish Rite Cathedral), Indianapolis. Contact: 

Karen Steilberger, steilkr@sbcglobal.net. 
 

Monthly Gathering - 2nd Friday, 7 p.m. – 11 p.m. All Souls Unitarian 

Church, 5805 E. 56th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46226. See last page of MIND 

for map and directions. NOTE NEW FEE: Members: $7.00, Non-Members: 

$10.00; Children 6-18: $5.00, under 6: free. 

10/12 – Our speaker will be Nicole Kobrowski, who will speak on the still-

unsolved 1911 murder of prominent Indianapolis physician Helene Knabe. Ms. 

Kobrowski has done extensive research on two continents to put together a vivid 

picture of the life and death of this fascinating pioneer of Indiana public health, 

and to construct a hypothesis of the cause of her death.  

STEM Time with George Dunn (formerly 10 Minutes of Math and Science) 

follows the speaker.  
 

Mensa Admissions Test – Sunday, 10/7, registration 1 p.m. Testing will 

be conducted in Carmel, IN. Saturday 10/20, registration at noon. Testing will 

be conducted on Indy’s South side. Contact Karen Zwick at: 

karen.zwick@outlook.com to reserve a space. The exact location will be 

provided when a candidate reserves a space. 
 

Additional Information: October Half-Price Special: The $60 $30 testing fee 

is payable by cash, check, or any major credit card. You can purchase a voucher 

for the fee ahead of time at www.mensa.org/join/testing/testingvoucher/. 

Candidates between 14 and 17 years of age are required to have one of their 

parents also sign the registration form in the presence of the testing coordinator 

at the testing site. We are not permitted to test candidates under age 14. 

Candidates under 14 will need to apply to the American Mensa Ltd. national 

office in Arlington, Texas, using approved prior testing evidence. A partial list 

of accepted tests and scores is available at: www.u.s.mensa.org/join/testscores/ 

qualifyingscores/. For further questions about prior evidence admission to 

Mensa, call Mensa’s national office at 817-607-0060. 
 

No smoking, calculators, or scratch paper are allowed. Candidates are permitted 

to take each of the two tests comprising the Mensa Admissions Test battery only 

once in their lives. Candidates who qualify on either test will be invited to 

become a member. Please bring photo ID and one or two #2 pencils. 

mailto:SIGHT@indymensa.org
mailto:steilkr@sbcglobal.net
mailto:karen.zwick@outlook.com
http://www.mensa.org/join/testing/testingvoucher/
http://www.u.s.mensa.org/join/testscores/qualifyingscores/
http://www.u.s.mensa.org/join/testscores/qualifyingscores/


 
10 

 

October 2018 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

 1 
 

2 

 

3 
Indy Lunch 

Bunch 

 

7 
Mensa 

Admission 

Testing 

8 
 

9 
 

10 

 

14 
 

15 16 
MINDbending/ 

ExCom; 

Paducah Area 

Group Meeting 

 

17 
Indy Lunch 

Bunch 

 

21 
Mensans Dining 

Out 

 

22 
 

 

23 
 

24 
 

28 
Chicago Area 

Mensa 

HalloweeM 43; 

Book Club 

 
 

 

29 
 

30 
 

31 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
11 

 

 

 
Thursday Friday Saturday 

4 

 

5 

 
 

6 
Cal. Deadline; 

Ham ‘n’ Eggs 

 

11 
 

12 
Monthly 

Gathering 

 

13 
 

18 19 

 

20 
Foodie Tour; 

Mensa 

Admission Test 

25 
Chicago Area 

Mensa 

HalloweeM 43 

 

26 
Chicago Area 

Mensa 

HalloweeM 43 

 

 

27 
Chicago Area 

Mensa 

HalloweeM 43 

 

27 28 29 
 

  

 

  

If you lose your MIND (oh, my!) or want additional information, check 

www.indymensa.org or join our Meetup group, http://www.meetup.com/central-indiana-

mensa. Meetup is free to join and you’ll get reminders of upcoming events. It’s a great 

way to stay in the loop.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.indymensa.org/
http://www.meetup.com/central-indiana-mensa
http://www.meetup.com/central-indiana-mensa
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October 2018 Events (cont.) 
 
MINDBending/ExCom – 3rd Tuesday of the month.  
MINDBending is the preparation of next month’s MIND for 

mailing. Come help with sealing, labeling, and stamping the 

MINDs.  

10/16, 5:30 p.m. Contact: Jan Pfeil Doyle, 317-431-

3500. Pizza and soft drinks provided. 

MINDBending is held at the offices of Midwest Internet, 

5348 N. Tacoma Ave., which is 1 block east 

and 1 block north of 52nd St. and Keystone 

Ave. on the northeast side of Indianapolis. 
 

A Big Thank You to all the September MINDbenders                            

and Midwest Internet for hosting the event. 
 

Paducah Area Group Meeting – 3rd Tuesday of every month, 7 p.m. 

Anyone in the area is welcome to join fellow Mensans for dinner. For location 

and more information on this group, contact Charles Rawlings, 

rawlings@siu.edu  
 

Foodie Tour 
10/20, 1-3:30pm,,Meeting point: Indiana Stage & Lighting, 905 Massachussets 

Ave, Indpls, Price: $55/person (includes gratuity at restaurants) 

Join us as we eat our way along the Indy Cultural Trail on Mass Ave in 

downtown Indy Stops include restaurants such as: Yats, Love Handle, Natural 

Born Juicers, Mimi Blues Meatballs, Roosters, Best Chocolate in Town, Mass 

Ave Wine, and Black Market. (See page 6, Calling All Foodies, for more 

details.) 

Mensans Dining Out - 3rd Sunday, 6 p.m., 10/21. Blind Owl Brewery, 5014 

E. 62nd St., Indianapolis, IN 46220. For more information, contact Bob Zdanky 

at 317-219-3773. 
 

Book Group – 2 p.m., Sunday, 10/28. Come prepared to discuss Reality Is Not 

What It Seems, by Carlo Rovelli. The group will meet at Rich and Jackie 

Gibson’s house on the NE side of Indianapolis. Please contact Rich at 

hoot.gibson.tds@gmail.com or 317-735-2895 for more details or to RSVP. 

 

Chicago Area Mensa HalloweeM 43 – Oct. 25-28. For more information 

and to register, go to: http://chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/index.php 

 

For last minute changes to events check the Central Indiana Mensa group on 

Meetup.com. http://www.meetup.com/central-indiana-mensa. 

 

mailto:rawlings@siu.edu
mailto:hoot.gibson.tds@gmail.com
http://chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/index.php
http://www.meetup.com/central-indiana-mensa
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Jon’s Journal – News for Region 4 
I’m Out of the Closet, And It’s Fun! 
By Jon Gruebele, RVC4 
 

A couple of years back, the chair of Chicago’s Rainbow 

SIG asked the group’s members whether they were more 

in the closet about being gay or about being in Mensa. I 

don’t know what the response was, but I’m guessing it 

might be Mensa. As reported before in this column, most 

people tell their families they belong to Mensa, but fewer 

than 60% have told their friends, and it’s around a third 

for coworkers. 

I came out about being in Mensa soon after joining. I 

thought it might help me advance my career. I can’t say that it did, but it didn’t 

seem to hurt either. Some people I knew at work later joined Mensa, and I’m 

hoping I had something to do with that. 

Today I embrace all that Mensa has to offer. I attend Annual and Regional 

Gatherings; I go to monthly meetings. My wife and I just returned from the 

Minnesota State Fair, where Minnesota Mensa graciously let us help staff their 

booth for a couple of days. 

Nearly two-thirds of lapsed 

members cite unappealing 

Local Group activities as a 

reason for not renewing. 

Yet Mensa has a lot to 

offer. Activities may not be 

in your back yard, but if 

you can travel a bit you’ll 

find we do a lot. Besides all 

the lunches and dinners, 

I’ve gone on tours 

(Fermilab, Exelon’s nuclear 

power plant in Clinton, the 

Yerkes observatory), cultural events (opera), sports (minor league baseball, 

bowling), lectures (everything from cybersecurity to cued speech), and more. 

If you can’t find something to do in your local group, look at what’s happening 

in neighboring groups. You can read all their newsletters on the 

https://us.mensa.org site under “Read”. Better yet, find something you want to 

do and volunteer to host it for other members. It’s not complicated: make 

reservations if needed, publish the event in your newsletter, and show up a bit 

early to welcome others. It helps to have an owl or something so people can find 

you. Not every event will succeed, but many will. If something doesn’t, find 

something else to do; if something does, do it again. 

Continued on next page 

https://us.mensa.org/
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Continued from previous page 
 

Some of the best times we have at Mensa are at Regional Gatherings. We have 

several of them coming up: 

• HalloweeM, Wheeling IL, October 25-28, 

http://chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/index.php  

• A Gathering of Gamers, Wheeling IL, January 25-27 

• Minnesota Mensa RG, Minneapolis, MN February 22-24 

Other dates are being planned, so keep your eyes open. We’d love to see you at 

one of them! 
 

Finally, here’s a picture of my totally “out of the closet” license plates. A little 

advertising never hurts. 

 

Feedback? Please contact me at rvc4@us.mensa.org, via phone or text  

at +1 309 693 1359.  

Region 4’s Facebook group is: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/695847670490858.  





Books On The Runway 
Margy Lancet Fletcher 
 

Title: Meet Me at the Museum 

Author: Anne Youngson  

Year: 2018 

 

Book Description: Meet Me at the Museum, 

British neophyte author Anne Youngson’s 

magnificent debut novel, brings the tradition of 

such epistolary fiction classics as Helene Hanff’s 84, Charing Cross Road and 

Miklos Laszlo’s Parfumerie (and its American adaptation, The Shop Around the 

Corner) into the twenty-first century. The story commences in a purely scholarly 

vein: with Seamus Heaney’s poetic paean to the ancient remains of the Danish 

Tollund Man, and Professor Glob’s dedication to his young archaeology 

students in his 1969 book, The Bog People. The plot, as it were, quickly fast-  

Continued on next page 

http://chicago.us.mensa.org/weem/index.php
mailto:rvc4@us.mensa.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/695847670490858
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Continued from previous page 
 

forwards five decades to a farm in East Anglia, England, the residence of Tina 

Hopgood, one of the female students who, upon the death of her classmate and 

dearest friend, seeks solace through a connection with the Professor and the 

primeval human artifact that the two women had always hoped to see firsthand 

(see excerpt below). She is rewarded with a thoughtful reply to her first letter by 

the current curator of the Silkeborg Museum, Anders Larson, who informs her 

that Professor Glob is long dead, and encourages her to travel to Denmark and 

visit his museum at her earliest convenience. The remainder of the book is 

comprised of correspondence between Tina and Anders that spans sixteen 

months. Their relationship deepens with the passage of time, as each gains from 

the other what has been missing from their separate lives. Through their candid, 

insightful letters, they discuss such topics as local culture, poetry, music, 

fashion, and agriculture, and share personal views on birth, death, marriage, 

parenthood, love, betrayal… and hope. This expertly crafted melding of two 

distinct personalities runs the emotional gamut from delight to despair, and 

beautifully confirms the observation made by Socrates decades before the 

Tollund Man first appeared on earth: the unexamined life is not worth living.   

 

Has this book changed the way you think, your attitude toward life, or even 

your life itself? If so, how? This book brings to mind my thirty-plus-year, 

remote communication with a friend whom I met when we were both 

Toastmasters in San Diego. It was he who encouraged my initial Mensa 

membership, at which time I made an unofficial wager with him that I lacked 

the intelligence to qualify (as all of you know, I lost the bet). Even though we 

have not seen each other for more than three decades, our exchange of letters is 

still stimulating. I look forward to finally meeting up with him when my 

husband and I make our delayed retirement trip in December. I guess it can be 

said that Meet Me at the Museum is also, in essence, a “never too late” message 

for us seniors. 

 

Who should definitely read this book? Why? This book will indubitably 

appeal more to the artists than to the “techies” among us, as it is primarily a 

potent love story with fully developed, engaging characters, intermixed with 

some intriguing archaeological and cultural facts that may attract social 

scientists. 

 

How long might it take to read this book? I recommend setting aside a day of 

leisure for continuous reading, rather than taking a fragmentary approach 

(pausing between letters), to preserve the continuity of the narrative. I guarantee 

that this extra time investment will be richly rewarded. 

 

Continued on next page 
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Continued from previous page 
 

Provide a short characteristic section, an awesome sentence, or an inspiring 

quote:   
 

Bury St. Edmonds 

22nd November 
 

Dear Professor Glob, 

Although we have never met, you dedicated a book to me once; to me, thirteen 

of my schoolmates, and your daughter. This was more than fifty years ago, when 

I was young. And now I am not. This business, of being no longer young, is 

occupying much of my mind these days and I am writing to you to see if you 

can help me make sense of some of the thoughts that occur to me. Or maybe I 

am hoping that just writing will make sense of them, because I have little 

expectation that you will reply. For all I know, you may be dead. 

 One of these thoughts is about plans never fulfilled. You know what I 

mean - if you are still alive you must be a very old man by now and it must have 

occurred to you that what you thought would happen , when you were young, 

never did. For example, you might have promised yourself you would try a sport 

or a hobby or an art or a craft. And now you find you have lost the physical 

dexterity or stamina to take it up. There will be reasons why you never did but 

none of them is good enough. None of them is the clincher. You cannot say: I 

planned to take up oil painting but I couldn’t because I turned out to be allergic 

to a chemical in the paint. It is just that life goes on from day to day and that one 

moment never arrives. In my case, I promised myself I would travel to Denmark 

and visit the Tollund Man. And I have not. I know, from the book you dedicated 

to me, that only his head is preserved, not his beautiful hands and feet. But his 

face is enough. His face, as it appears on the cover of your book, is pinned up on 

my wall, I see it every day. Every day I am reminded of his serenity, his dignity, 

his look of wisdom and resignation. It is like the face of my grandmother, who 

was dear to me. I still live in East Anglia, and how far is it to the Silkeborg 

Museum? Six hundred miles as the crow flies? As far as Edinburgh and back. I 

have been to Edinburgh and back… 

 The truth is, I do want to be special. I want there to be significance in 

the connection made between you and me in 1964 and links back to the man 

buried in the bog two thousand years ago. I am not very coherent. Please do not 

bother to reply if you think I do not justify your time. 

 Yours sincerely, 

 T. Hopgood (Mrs) 

 

Additional Remarks: Once again, I am indebted to Alison Brown for 

introducing me to this promising first-time author. I am always open to new 

reading experiences, and encourage other CIM readers to pass along titles of 

books that they deem worthy of perusal and review in the MIND. Please, keep 

them coming! 

 

   
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Central Indiana Mensa ExCom 6/19/18 
The regular monthly meeting of the Central Indiana Mensa ExCom was held at 

Midwest Internet on Tuesday, June 19, 2018. 
 

LocSec Jan Pfeil Doyle called the meeting to order at 6:46 pm. Members present 

were Jon Applegate, Ethan Blocher-Smith, Jan Pfeil Doyle, Ann Hake, Diane 

O’Brien, Karen Wilczewski, Kurt Williams, Bob Zdanky, and Karen Zwick.  

Absent: none. 

Guests: Teresa Gregory, Petra Ritchie. 
 

The committee reviewed the minutes of the May 2018 ExCom meeting. Karen 

Zwick moved that the minutes be accepted. Karen Wilczewski seconded the motion, 

and the motion was carried. 
 

The committee reviewed the Treasurer’s report. Ann Hake moved that the 

Treasurer’s report be accepted as presented. Kurt Williams seconded the motion, and 

the motion was carried. 
 

A membership report was compiled by Jan Pfeil Doyle based upon the information 

available as of 5/31/2018 from American Mensa: 477 members, 0 new, 2 rejoins, 1 

movein, and 11 prospects. 
  

Old Business 

2018 Annual Gathering: Planning continues steadily – the countdown clock shows 

14 days until July 4th.  
 

As a result of the discussion regarding contacting lapsed members at last month’s 

ExCom meeting, emails were sent to 49 lapsed members inviting them to renew their 

memberships and to join us for the AG in Indianapolis.  
 

New Business 

Given that the Outdoor Gathering (OG) did not take place this year in order to allow 

everyone to concentrate on planning for the AG, discussion ensued regarding 

whether people wished to restart it in the coming year. The consensus was positive, 

with a target date of May 17-19, 2019 in the same location as previously in 

Versailles, IN. Kurt Williams moved that this be done; Bob Zdanky seconded the 

motion, and the motion was carried. Karen Zwick volunteered to call the 

campground to secure reservations. 
 

In the same vein, the CIM regional Gathering (RG) was also skipped in 2018. 

Discussion ensued regarding resuming this next year, recognizing that our prior 

venue has changed ownership and may no longer be available to us. A period of 

brainstorming took place regarding potential other locations or times, partnering 

with other groups, or perhaps alternating years with other nearby groups. The 

discussion was ultimately tabled until after AG.  
 

There being no other business, Karen Zwick made a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

Ann Hake seconded the motion. The motion was carried and the meeting was 

adjourned at 7:12 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Hake, Secretary  
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Mensa Monthly Gathering Location 

All Souls Unitarian Church, The Beattie Room, 

5805 E. 56th St., Indianapolis 

• From I-465 on the east side of Indianapolis, take the 56th St exit west 
(exit 40). 

• Turn left on Channing Rd (1.2 miles from the I-465 exit). 

• The church parking lot is on your left. 

• Go to the Beattie Room. 
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Region 4 RVC 
Jon Gruebele  RVC4@us.mensa.org,  

 

Central Indiana Mensa Executive Committee (ExCom) 
Local Secretary Teresa Gregory, ag18tg@yahoo.com, 317-430-1761 

 
Jan Pfeil Doyle, jan@mw.net, (317) 431-3500  

 
Kurt Williams, Williams.kurt@sbcglobal.net  

 Pat Milligan 

 
Ann Hake, amhake@yahoo.com 

 
Bob Zdanky, zdanky@gmail.com, (317) 219-3773 

 
Karen Wilczewski, biltmore@topdogcom.com, (317) 849-9022 

 
Area Coordinators 
Bloomington Nan Harvey, NanHarvey@gmail.com, (812) 345-9608  

Evansville Dr. Louis Cady, lcadymd@mac.com, (812) 429-0772 

Kokomo Vacant 

Lafayette Vacant 

Muncie Kevin Nemyer ,  knemyer@aol.com, (765)744-6532  

 
Other Volunteers 
Ham ‘n Eggs Alison Brown, SIGHT@indymensa.org 

Gifted Children David Bonner, gcc@kids.indymensa.org, (317) 973-0258  

Ass’t Gifted Children Diane O’Brien, robrien25@comcast.net, (317) 753-4371  

SIGHT Coordinator Alison Brown, SIGHT@indymensa.org 

Proctor Coordinator Karen Zwick, karen.zwick@outlook.com, (317) 626-3789 

Ombudsman Dr. Alan Schmidt, alan.schmidt@att.net, (317) 695-5741we33 

RG/OG Chair Teresa Gregory, AG18TG@yahoo.com, (317) 430-1761 

 

 

 

mailto:RVC4@us.mensa.org
mailto:ag18tg@yahoo.com
mailto:amhake@yahoo.com
mailto:knemyer@aol.com
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